
 

March 21, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Troy Waymaster, Chairperson 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Statehouse, Room 111-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Waymaster: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2393 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2393 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2393 would abolish the Hazmat Fee Fund and hazardous material endorsement fees 

on commercial drivers’ licenses.  The bill would require the Director of Accounts and Reports to 

transfer all monies in the Hazmat Fee Fund to the State General Fund on the effective date of the 

bill. 

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Revenue, enactment of HB 2393 would have no 

fiscal effect on agency operations because the Department indicates it has not received hazardous 

material endorsement fees in recent years.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


